
136 Ellesmeer Ave. 
Kingston, ON K7P 3H9 

September 17, 2024 

Mr. Ian Clendening, 
Senior Planner 
City of Kingston 
1121 John Counter Boulevard 
Kingston, Ontario K7K 6C7 

Dear Mr. Clendening 

Re: 2312 Princess Street, Kingston, Ontario 
City File: D35-004-2022 

The Walnut Grove Estates Community Association, representing property owned by our 
members adjacent to the proposed development at 2312 Princess Street, City of Kingston, 
reiterates its concerns on density as per our submissions made to the Planning Department July 
21, 2022, and again on December 1, 2023, concerning the current application for Official Plan 
Amendment and Zoning By-Law Amendment by Patry Inc. 

As noted in the previous submissions, the development at 2274 Princess Street raised the bar 
on property density versus Residential Type 5 Zoning. The 2312 pushes the bar even higher on a 
property less suitable to it due to lot shape and the existence of a heritage building, forcing 
layouts not suitable to coexistence with neighbouring households. 

Since our last submission, we’ve learned that the developer has made further alterations which 

will no doubt adversely impact the homes adjacent to the development.  It has recently been 

discovered and acknowledged by the developer; that the elevation of the ground floor level will 

be at a higher altitude than first proposed. The end result of this change increases the concerns 

surrounding over-look and privacy issues.  

In addition, it is also worth noting that a recent shadow study has shown that this change in 

elevation will inevitably increase the shadowing for multiple Ellesmeer Ave homes. It is for these 

reasons coupled with all the reasons we cited in our December 1, 2023 letter that we strongly 

urge the Planning department to insist on making substantive changes to the developer’s plans.  



The Association recognizes the need for more housing and generally is supportive of the City’s 

initiatives in this regard. However, when the approach to satisfying housing shortages is not in 

balance or even close to compliance with the most recent comparable example of high-density 

housing then it must be challenged. 

With due respect for your consideration, 
 
 
Garth Bowen 

 

…………………………………………………….. 

Garth Bowen 
Chair 
Walnut Grove Estates Community Association 
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Submitted respectively, 
Phyllis Langridge 
143 Ellesmeer Avenue 
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Clendening,Ian

From: mobrien >
Sent: September 13, 2024 3:20 PM
To: Clendening,Ian
Subject: RE: Notice of Public Meeting - D35-004-2022 - 2312 Princess Street

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email is from an external source. Please exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, 
especially from unknown senders. 
 
 
Ian, 
Thank you very much for addressing this latest question about balconies. 
And I appreciate your explanation of future plans. 
 
Turning the corner units' balconies to face east or west seems like a logical solution. It seems that adopting this same 
approach for all floors would make sense too, as well as including the north-facing corner units abutting the north end 
of the pool area. This reduce overlook/privacy issues even more. 
 
I will pass along your reply to those who have asked this same question. 
 
Have a good weekend. 
Mary 
 
> Happy to confirm receipt of your e-mail. 
> 
> That is a great question about the 4th storey âEUR~recessed  
> terraceâEUR(tm) and how the impact of the Juliet balconies would play into this design. 
> Through discussion with the developer they intend to address the issue  
> of balconies in two ways: on the 3rd and 4th floor the eastern most  
> and western most (i.e., corner units) they plan on reconfiguring the  
> layout to have balconies project outwards, either east or west, rather  
> than to the north as currently shown. At the 4th storey, the building  
> wall would continue akin to those below. 
> 
> Sorry for the delay in responding, please let me know if you have any  
> follow up question/comment. 
> 
> Kindly, 
> 
> [cid:image001.png@01DB0047.799A1260]<https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/u 
> rl?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.cityofkingston.ca%2f&c=E,1,qxcyioTQnbpqDKo5RPTV 
> e3dFV5IGSKaveDsSLtigDlkT6WCW6oOFl7Koi0DSIMm_q3YVMsTVfgo41JzdGG0QvekTNn 
> -NhLgYhtOr0Di7LENqX1ve2y47cZFDN7_s&typo=1> 
> Ian Clendening (he/him/his) 
> Senior Planner 
> Planning Services 
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> 
> City of Kingston 
> Located at: 1211 John Counter Boulevard, 
> 216 Ontario Street Kingston, ON K7L 2Z3 
> 613-546-4291 extension 3126 
> iclendening@cityofkingston.ca<mailto:iclendening@cityofkingston.ca> 
> [cid:image002.png@01DB0047.799A1260]<https://www.facebook.com/TheCityO 
> fKingston/>  
> [cid:image003.png@01DB0047.799A1260]<https://twitter.com/cityofkingsto 
> n>  
> [cid:image004.png@01DB0047.799A1260]<https://www.youtube.com/user/TheC 
> ityofKingston> 
> 
> The City of Kingston acknowledges that we are on the traditional  
> homeland of the Anishinaabe, Haudenosaunee and the Huron-Wendat, and  
> thanks these nations for their care and stewardship over this shared land. 
> 
> From: Mary O'Brien > 
> Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 10:13 AM 
> To: Clendening,Ian <iclendening@cityofkingston.ca> 
> Subject: Re: Notice of Public Meeting - D35-004-2022 - 2312 Princess  
> Street 
> 
> Caution: This email is from an external source. Please exercise  
> caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from  
> unknown senders. 
> 
> Good Morning Ian, 
> Thank you so much for this notice (as well as hard copies we have  
> received). 
> We are delighted to read that the city has made the firm decision to  
> allow only Juliet balconies above the 2nd floor on the north side of  
> the proposal at 2312 Princess Street. 
> It is felt this is a wise and welcomed determination that demonstrates  
> a balance in needs of both the developer and abutting neighbours.  
> Thank you for your support on that and we look forward to realizing  
> the enforcement of that decision at all future stages of this  
> application. 
> 
> One quick question for clarification: at the north wall of the  
> northwest wing (which is a slightly different situation than the  
> northeast wing), there is a proposed âEURoerecessed terraceâEUR  at  
> the 4th floor. Will this now be altered to reflect  access in line  
> with the Juliet balconies? In other words, will there still be a  
> recess? If yes, will any access for  sitting out on the recess be  
> prohibited by railings akin to JulietâEUR(tm)s? Several residents have  
> asked for clarification, which you are so adept at providing! 
> 
> Thanks for listening to our input and having it reflected in what the  
> city is now insisting on regarding balconies at this proposed  
> development. 
> 
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> Kind regards, 
> Mary 
> Sent from my iPhone 
> 
> 
> On Sep 4, 2024, at 1:20âEUR¯PM, Clendening,Ian  
> <iclendening@cityofkingston.ca<mailto:iclendening@cityofkingston.ca>> 
> wrote: 
> ï»¿ 
> I am reaching out to confirm that a Public Meeting has been scheduled  
> for Thursday, September 19 for the Official Plan amendment and Zoning  
> By-law amendment at 2312 Princess Street where the staff  
> recommendation on the revised application will be heard at Planning  
> Committee. Attached is the Notice of Public Meeting with meeting and project details. 
> 
> The latest version of the building found on DASH and in the upcoming  
> staff report continues to illustrate projecting balconies along the  
> rear on all floors. We have heard from both the developer about their  
> desire to have balconies for resident amenity, and from the neighbours  
> directly north of the site along Ellesmeer Avenue regarding their  
> privacy concerns about the number and height of the balconies along  
> the rear wall. With the developer increasing the rear yard setback and  
> lowering the east wing height, staff are still supportive of the  
> balconies on the first and second floors. The heights of the balconies  
> on the first two floors are similar to what is already found in the  
> area and is further set back from the rear lot line then what is  
> typical of new development of this scale or recent single, semi, or  
> townhouse development. Balconies along the north wall will be  
> restricted to a Juliet balcony above the second floor to reduce overlook and privacy concerns. 
> 
> If you have any questions about the file after reading the report  
> which will be available on September 13, or about this notice, please  
> do not hesitate to contact me. 
> 
> Kindly, 
> 
> <image001.png><https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww 
> .cityofkingston.ca%2f&c=E,1,a27DBieRNYm9oy1dIgT4UxXWw-qaGKuPrz4Ytp37r9 
> WOqtu-NeAXStc3bxq3xNghETx8aMT_i9CN2CYJgkrXrB2uCc9LIVfi308oPkKlcR_nWwf_ 
> Xw,,&typo=1> 
> 
> Ian Clendening (he/him/his) 
> Senior Planner 
> Planning Services 
> 
> City of Kingston 
> Located at: 1211 John Counter Boulevard, 
> 216 Ontario Street Kingston, ON K7L 2Z3 
> 613-546-4291 extension 3126 
> iclendening@<mailto:iclendening@cityofkingston.ca>https://linkprotect. 
> cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcityofkingston.ca&c=E,1,z8gMHvPLvnV26c 
> cg2fagiP11PkVVczwtiJHMgaV0xgtsEj_GcynvWr-fhyr-DqPoWiJLatTcUXXbsy3zfILA 
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> zxyHEMXPpa9VVbkIGzJRc10tTg_YGPx1I_U,&typo=1<https://linkprotect.cudasv 
> c.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fcityofkingston.ca&c=E,1,Gz4meEmRmOniFQAGv5pK 
> yGf4r_1htVQrrWMTUBHp4EwUS1iqb84TF6NAtFZgEIXsc7akG1xxcjkmdNjypjcyvoNIDa 
> 4xnhCRcdIRJVNtpg,,&typo=1&ancr_add=1> 
> <image002.png><https://www.facebook.com/TheCityOfKingston/> 
> 
> <image003.png><https://twitter.com/cityofkingston> 
> 
> <image004.png><https://www.youtube.com/user/TheCityofKingston> 
> 
> 
> The City of Kingston acknowledges that we are on the traditional  
> homeland of the Anishinaabe, Haudenosaunee and the Huron-Wendat, and  
> thanks these nations for their care and stewardship over this shared land. 
> 
> <Public Notice of a Public Meeting - Sept 19 Meeting.pdf> 
> 
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Thank you for your considerations, 
Diane Anderson 
 
161 Ellesmeer Ave. Kingston 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Wed, Sep 4, 2024 at 1:20 PM Clendening,Ian <iclendening@cityofkingston.ca> wrote: 

I am reaching out to confirm that a Public Meeting has been scheduled for Thursday, September 19 
for the Official Plan amendment and Zoning By-law amendment at 2312 Princess Street where the 
staff recommendation on the revised application will be heard at Planning Committee. Attached is 
the Notice of Public Meeting with meeting and project details.   

  

The latest version of the building found on DASH and in the upcoming staff report continues to 
illustrate projecting balconies along the rear on all floors. We have heard from both the developer 
about their desire to have balconies for resident amenity, and from the neighbours directly north of 
the site along Ellesmeer Avenue regarding their privacy concerns about the number and height of 
the balconies along the rear wall. With the developer increasing the rear yard setback and lowering 
the east wing height, staff are still supportive of the balconies on the first and second floors. The 
heights of the balconies on the first two floors are similar to what is already found in the area and is 
further set back from the rear lot line then what is typical of new development of this scale or recent 
single, semi, or townhouse development. Balconies along the north wall will be restricted to a Juliet 
balcony above the second floor to reduce overlook and privacy concerns.  

  

If you have any questions about the file after reading the report which will be available on 
September 13, or about this notice, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

  

Kindly, 
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Ian Clendening (he/him/his) 

Senior Planner 

Planning Services 

  

City of Kingston 

Located at: 1211 John Counter Boulevard, 

216 Ontario Street Kingston, ON K7L 2Z3 

613-546-4291 extension 3126 

iclendening@cityofkingston.ca 

   

 

  

The City of Kingston acknowledges that we are on the traditional homeland of the Anishinaabe, Haudenosaunee 
and the Huron-Wendat, and thanks these nations for their care and stewardship over this shared land. 

  

 
 
 
--  
Diane Anderson 
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Clendening,Ian

From: Virginia Jones >
Sent: September 10, 2024 7:50 PM
To: Clendening,Ian
Cc: Cinanni,Vincent; Glenn,Conny; Chaves,Paul; McLaren,Jeff; 

goosterhofe@cityofkingston.ca; Osanic,Lisa
Subject: Property at 2312 Princess St. Kingston On.

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Caution: This email is from an external source. Please exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, 
especially from unknown senders. 
 
 
Ian Clendening Senior Planner City of Kingston 
 
Mr.Clendening 
 
Perhaps the Planning Committee and the City Councillors would consider some of the things I will be addressing as a 
resident of Ellesmeer Ave before approving the Official plan Amendment and Zoning By Law Amendment . 
 
Please consider, is it the most logical and appropriate location for a 302 unit apartment building with two levels of 
underground parking . I am assuming by that, that the building utilizes too much land mass  to accommodate surface 
parking . 
 
Six weeks of blasting in a residential area consisting mainly of retirees who are home for the greater part of the day is in 
my opinion unacceptable. 
 
Congesting this area of the city with two large apartment buildings in close proximity to one another plus encroaching 
on an already established residential area, does not seem to be smart urban planning . 
 
The proposal of this massive apartment building will be a long term project (which given the fact that 2274 Princess St. 
has yet to be completed.)Residents of North Ellesmere will be facing a construction site for probably 3 years. Tree 
removal , blasting for 6 weeks, noise, drilling,  dust, machinery, trucks coming in & out of the site,  will lead to further 
stress and frustration. 
 
Regards 
Virginia Jones 
Marc Jones 
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Clendening,Ian

From: Mary O'Brien >
Sent: September 6, 2024 10:13 AM
To: Clendening,Ian
Subject: Re: Notice of Public Meeting - D35-004-2022 - 2312 Princess Street

Good Morning Ian, 
Thank you so much for this notice (as well as hard copies we have received).  
We are delighted to read that the city has made  
the firm decision to allow only Juliet balconies above the 2nd floor on the  
north side of the proposal at 2312 Princess Street.  
It is felt this is a wise and welcomed determination 
that demonstrates a balance in needs of both the developer  
and abutting neighbours. Thank you for your support  
on that and we look forward to realizing the enforcement of  
that decision at all future stages of this application.  
 
One quick question for clarification: at the north wall of the northwest wing 
(which is a slightly different situation than the northeast wing),  
there is a proposed “recessed terrace” at the 4th floor. Will this now be altered to reflect  access in line with the 
Juliet balconies? In other words, will there  
still be a recess? If yes, will any access for  sitting out on  
the recess be prohibited by railings akin to  
Juliet’s? Several residents have asked for clarification, which you are  
so adept at providing!  
 
Thanks for listening to our input and having it  
reflected in what the city is now insisting on regarding  
balconies at this proposed development.  
 
Kind regards,  
Mary 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
 

On Sep 4, 2024, at 1:20 PM, Clendening,Ian <iclendening@cityofkingston.ca> wrote: 

  
I am reaching out to confirm that a Public Meeting has been scheduled for Thursday, 
September 19 for the Official Plan amendment and Zoning By-law amendment at 2312 
Princess Street where the staff recommendation on the revised application will be heard 
at Planning Committee. Attached is the Notice of Public Meeting with meeting and 
project details.   
  
The latest version of the building found on DASH and in the upcoming staff report 
continues to illustrate projecting balconies along the rear on all floors. We have heard 
from both the developer about their desire to have balconies for resident amenity, and 
from the neighbours directly north of the site along Ellesmeer Avenue regarding their 
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privacy concerns about the number and height of the balconies along the rear wall. With 
the developer increasing the rear yard setback and lowering the east wing height, staff 
are still supportive of the balconies on the first and second floors. The heights of the 
balconies on the first two floors are similar to what is already found in the area and is 
further set back from the rear lot line then what is typical of new development of this 
scale or recent single, semi, or townhouse development. Balconies along the north wall 
will be restricted to a Juliet balcony above the second floor to reduce overlook and 
privacy concerns.  
  
If you have any questions about the file after reading the report which will be available 
on September 13, or about this notice, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
  
Kindly, 
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Ian Clendening (he/him/his) 
Senior Planner 
Planning Services 
  
City of Kingston 
Located at: 1211 John Counter 

Boulevard, 
216 Ontario Street Kingston, ON K7L 

2Z3 
613-546-4291 extension 3126 
iclendening@cityofkingston.ca 
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The City of Kingston acknowledges that we are on the traditional homeland of the Anishinaabe, 
Haudenosaunee and the Huron-Wendat, and thanks these nations for their care and stewardship 
over this shared land. 

  
<Public Notice of a Public Meeting - Sept 19 Meeting.pdf> 


